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10 August 2023  
 

 

Committee Secretary 

Senate Community Affairs Committee 
Department of the Senate 

PO Box 6100, Parliament House 

Canberra ACT 2600 

Via email: community.affairs.sen@aph.gov.au 

 

 

Dear Committee Secretary, 

 

Re: Inquiry into the National Occupational Respiratory Disease Registry Bill 2023 and the 
National Occupational Respiratory Disease Registry (Consequential Amendments) Bill 2023 

 

Cancer Council welcome the opportunity to provide a submission to the Senate Community Affairs 

Committee on the above Bills. Cancer Council Australia is the nation’s peak non-government 
cancer control organisation. Cancer Council’s Occupational and Environmental Cancer Committee 

(the Committee) includes members with national standing in relevant disciplines including 

epidemiology, molecular biology, occupational health, occupational hygiene, clinical oncology, and 

public health. Comments from the Committee form the basis of this submission and their 

contribution is acknowledged. 

 

Silica dust is classified as a Group 1 carcinogen by the International Agency for Research on Cancer, 

because prolonged exposure to respirable crystalline silica (RCS) increases the risk of lung cancer. 

Exposure to RCS and the resulting increase in cases of silicosis in the engineered stone, 
construction, and other industries in Australia has been the catalyst for the wider recognition of 

the need to establish a national registry of occupational respiratory disease. However, there are 

also many other occupational exposures that result in respiratory diseases, including lung cancer. 

These exposures include asbestos, diesel engine exhaust, and welding fume to name just a few 

examples. Currently, there are limited data available relating to the prevalence and extent of 

occupational exposure to these respiratory carcinogens and the burden of the resulting cancers in 

Australia.  

 

We commend the Government for introducing the National Occupational Respiratory Disease 
Registry Bill 2023 (NORDR Bill) and the National Occupational Respiratory Disease Registry 

(Consequential Amendments) Bill 2023, which form part of its response to the recommendations 

arising from the National Dust Disease Taskforce’s Final Report. We note that the purpose of the 

NORDR Bill is to establish the National Occupational Respiratory Disease Registry (the Registry), 

which will contain specific information on individuals diagnosed with, or are being treated for, 
occupational respiratory diseases in Australia. We note the Registry is intended to facilitate the 

national collection, analyses, and publication of occupational respiratory disease statistics. This 

will be important for identifying the incidence of occupational respiratory diseases in Australia, as 

this burden is currently unknown. Furthermore, this has the potential to help support the 
identification of industries, occupations, workplaces, and tasks at high risk of exposure to 
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